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Your 
Potentate
The Thanksgiving season 
is upon us, and I hope 
you are planning time to 
spend with family and 
friends and be able to 
focus on the things you 
are most thankful for. As 

for myself, I am extremely thankful for my savior 
Jesus Christ and to be considered a child of His 
kingdom. I am thankful for my wife Leigh and 
our daughters and their families we have been 
able to see grow and expand with wonderful 
grandsons. I am thankful for our Masonic 
Fraternity and all the brothers and ladies I have 
come to know in our Lodges, Scottish Rite, York 
Rite and of course the Shrine. 

My travels around the Oasis territory over the 
last month have taken us to several functions 
and meetings. October ushered in the third 
annual Crown Rally event in the Asheville NC 
area on October 3rd with an exotic car rally 
to the Greenville hospital. This third-party 
organization raises dollars throughout the 
year to give to a charity of their choice. For the 
third year in a row, they have chosen Shriners 
Children’s hospitals in Chicago and Greenville. 
Noble Oriental Guide Tim Farris and I met this 
group in Asheville and joined their police-
escorted rally to the Greenville hospital which 
consisted of about 75 automobiles. Once 
arriving they interacted with patients and staff 
and enjoyed a great meal. Their contribution 
to the hospital will be credited to the Oasis 
Shriners giving for 2022 and we are expecting 
the final result to be a major gift. 

October 7 and 8 the Oasis Divan and many of 
our members and parading units enjoyed time 
at the Masonic Home for Children in Oxford NC. 
Great fun and fellowship were enjoyed by all 
and wrapped up with a great parade with our 
fellow Shrine temples and Masonic Bodies of 
NC. The weather was perfect for the activities 
and events for the afternoon on the grounds.

October 12, 14, and 15 our annual Oasis 
Circus events were held in Greensboro and 
Concord NC, respectively. A total of five 
shows were enjoyed by all the spectators 
and Shrine families, and our circus venue did 

another outstanding job on performances. 
Many thanks to Noble Captain of the Guard 
Jack Wallace and his team for their excellent 
work in coordinating this event year after 
year. This is a major fundraiser for Oasis 
Headquarters and the success of this event 
each year is extremely important to the day-
to-day operation of Oasis. Thank you to all 
who assisted, participated, and attended the 
shows. May the memories of Circus Man Noble 
Rodney Morgan live on forever!

The third Annual Oasis Golf Tournament was 
held on October 21 in Kings Mountain NC at 
the Woodbridge Golf Course. All indications 
appear to declare this tournament a success 
as we had over 100 golfers participating. This 
is also a fundraiser for Oasis Headquarters 
for our operating budget. Thanks to Noble 
Marshal Jimmy Owen and his committee for a 
successful golf tournament. 

October 22 I visited the Red Fez Shrine Club 
for their Octoberfest and Oyster Roast. This 
event brought in folks from the surrounding 
communities as well as many nobles and their 
families. Thank you Red Fez Shrine Club for 
your hospitality and keeping your club alive 
and well!

October 27 the Lake Norman Shrine Club held 
a Poor Man’s Dinner in Mooresville NC with the 
proceeds for the event being designated to the 
Masonic Home for Children Oxford. Lady leigh 
and I enjoyed being a part of this effort and 
thank you for your support of her project this 
year to the MHCO. 

By the time you see this publication our 
November Ceremonial may be history, so if 
you took part, sponsored a new member, or 
just attended and enjoyed the festivities, thank 
you for coming and keeping Oasis #1. More 
coverage on the ceremonial will be in the 
December issue of this publication. 

On November 19 Oasis will recognize our 
members who are Military Veterans. We will 
have  a special Military Veterans Appreciation 
evening beginning with a catered meal by 
the White Plains Shrine Club followed by a 
program to honor our Military Veterans. Our 
guest speaker will be active-duty Army Lt. 
Colonel Arlin Wilsher of Tennessee. Please 
make plans to come and help us honor our 
Military Veterans and show our appreciation. 

Please see pg. 5  in this publication for 
schedule, RSVP, and more information. 

December 3 will be an important day. Oasis 
Shriners will meet at Oasis Headquarters at 
3:00 pm to conduct our Annual Meeting and 
Election of Officers. Your participation in this 
meeting and election is vitally important and 
needed. We will be electing a new Treasurer 
and Recorder for the ensuing year. Illustrious 
Sir Bill Harward has decided to retire from 
the position of Treasurer after 23+ years of 
service and Noble John Cable will be retiring as 
Recorder after 4 years of service.                            

Nobles, we have a need of great and urgent 
importance. Come January 1, 2023, we possibly 
could have over 250 Nobles removed from the 
rolls for Non-Payment of Dues (NPD). It is urgent 
that you ensure your dues are current for 
2022. You can look at your dues card for 2022 
sticker, log on to WEBFEZ to check your status 
or simply call Oasis office to check. Contact 
Sherrie Vandergriff, 704-549-9600, select 
the membership option, or send her an email 
at support@oasisshriners.org. Or – contact 
any Divan member for assistance. Act now 
and don’t delay in keeping your membership 
current. If you happen to know of a Noble who 
may need help in paying their dues please 
contact a Divan member to bring this to our 
attention.      

Our next Guiding Principle to focus on is 
“Charity.” As found in 1 Corinthians 13, Charity, 
which is interchangeable with “Love”, is the 
greatest of all three (Faith, Hope and Charity). 
Other references relate to Charity as the “The 
friendship of man for God” and vice versa and 
extends it to “the love of our neighbor”. It is a 
reciprocal friendship and one in which the giver 
of charity/love sees and imitates the love of 
God between himself and his fellowman. This 
kind of love was also known by the Greeks 
as agape – ‘the love of God for man and of 
man for God.’ As we carry out our duties as 
Masons and Shriners let’s always be mindful of 
being “Charitable” in showing our love for one 
another.  

Finally, nobles and ladies, live in peace and may 
the God of love and peace, delight with and 
bless you all!

Illustrious Sir Tim Daniels and Lady Leigh
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advance. This is one of the reasons that Oasis has 
followed the seven-year line rule to better assist 
those who have been elected to serve. 

After the December 3 elections, the current 
Potentate, Ill Sir Tim will be holding and attend 
two more official events of his term. The Gastonia 
parade on December 4th and the Club & Unit 
Appreciation Night. 

Look for more details in the future, but for now 
remember to make your plans to attend the 
Club and Unit Appreciation to be held on Friday 
evening January 6th and the Installation of Noble 
Doug Garland and his “Team 23” on Saturday 
evening January 7th. Our host hotel is once again 
the University Hilton. Come out and say thank you 
to “22” and hello to “23”. 

I always like to close by remembering to thank 
GOD for all His glory, enjoy your family, stay safe, 
and be thankful every day for what you have and 
where you are. Hope to see you at Oasis or at an 
Oasis function soon. Until next month.

YITF,

John G. Cable

Your 
Recorder
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The Desert Dust
Illustrious Sir Tim Daniels, Potentate

604 Doug Mayes Place, Charlotte, NC 28262
Phone: 704-549-9600
OasisShriners.org

2022 DIVAN
Chief Rabban - Doug Garland 
Assistant Rabban - Shea Fadel
High Priest and Prophet - Chris Hall 
Oriental Guide - Tim Farris
Treasurer - Bill Harward (PP-1998)
Recorder - John Cable
1st Ceremonial Master - Donnie Wrenn
2nd Ceremonial Master - Scottie Cox
Director - Jimmy Burgess
Marshal - Jimmy Owen
Captain of the Guard - Jack Wallace
Outer Guard - Tom Bridges

John Stanley (PP-1997) - Chaplain

Editor
Edie Wilson - Ediewilson7@gmail.com

Greetings to all nobles, 
ladies, friends and 
supporters. As always, I 
want to personally thank 
each of you for being a 
part of Oasis. Without 
you, none of this would 
be possible. 

Man, what a fast-paced couple of months we have 
had at Oasis. We had our annual Shrine Circus 
in Greensboro and Concord along with the third 
annual Oasis Golf Tournament. Several Oasis 
members attended the Grand Lodge Annual 
Meeting. There the membership elected for the 
second time in a row a Grand Master who is also 
an Oasis member. We look forward to having 
Grand Master Kevin at several of our events in 
2023.

Members of the Oasis Divan will be attending the 
Grand Masters Installation at 10am on Saturday 
December 3rd. We will then travel back to Oasis 
from Asheville for our own 2023 elections. Please 

consider this official notice that the 2023 Oasis 
Elections will be held on Saturday December 
3rd and will start at 3 pm sharp. All members are 
encouraged to attend and vote.  You must have 
your current paid dues card that will be scanned 
at the door. If you can’t attend, we are once again 
going to live stream the elections. Stay tuned 
for Temple reminder emails with the link and 
information to attend on-line.    

By the time you are reading this all Oasis Clubs 
and Units will have held their election of officers 
and reported those names along with all correct 
information to Sherrie Vandergriff at the office    
support@oasisshriners.org. REMINDER – No 
one person can hold the office of secretary and 
treasurer. The duties must be separated, and 
office held by different persons. If you have done 
this, it must be changed. One person--one office. 
If you need any assistance or have any questions, 
please feel free to contact me or the office.

This month’s spotlight on Oasis Divan leadership 
takes us to the top of the boardroom table where 
you will find the elected offices of Potentate and 
Recorder. This month spotlight is on the elected 
position of Oasis Potentate. The 2022 position is 
currently held by Illustrious Sir Tim Daniels and will 
end December 31.

If you will take a few minutes to look back in 
several of my articles on the positions of 1st 
Ceremonial Master, who is appointed by the 
incoming Potentiate and without any issues goes 
on to serve for two years as appointed and five 
years as elected. In 2016, then Noble Tim Daniels 
was appointed to that position by Illustrious Sir 
Johnny King. 

This completes the end of a seven-year process, 
with the first six years being in other required 
Divan positions. The Office of Potentate was 
created to serve basically as a CEO or president 
of a company does. He plans out a meeting 
schedule for the year that consists of Oasis 
functions, budgets, ceremonials, and activities; 
attends Imperial Session and as many Oasis 
club and unit functions as possible. The planning 
for most Potentate’s year starts 5 to 7 years in 

Reminder  
All ads & articles for the December edition of 

the Desert Dust must be submitted to Edie 

Wilson at Ediewilson7@gmail.com by Nov. 10.

Continued on page 5
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Oasis Shriners
Schedule

NOVEMBER

4th-5th	 Fall Ceremonial - 

	 Oasis Shrine Center

19th	 Oasis Military Veterans Event - 		

	 Oasis Shrine Center

DECEMBER

3rd	 Grand Master's Installation - 

	 Location TBD

3rd	 Oasis Shriners Annual Meeting 		

	 & 2023 Officer's Elections - 

	 Oasis Shrine Center at 3pm

4th	 Potentate's Visitation Parade, 		

	 Gastonia, NC

Subject to Change

JANUARY 2023

6th 	 Club & Units Appreciation Night -	

	 Oasis Shrine Center

7th	 Installation 2023 Potentate - 	

	 Oasis Shrine Center

f
Upcoming Events

Mecklenburg SC Cruise-In
2nd and 4th Sundays

Oasis Gators working at the Freedom High Band Competition 
Classic in Morganton, NC.  Submitted by Ned Yates

Ill. Sir Tim Daniels and members of the Divan present Larry Thompson, Grand Master 
of NC, his plaque for Class Honoree for our Black Tie Ceremonial.

December 3rd, 2022
Mecklenburg SC Christmas Party
SEE PAGE 14

December 10th, 2022
Illustrious Sir's Grandson's Toy Delivery
SEE PAGE 12

December 4th, 2022
Gastonia Christmas Parade
SEE PAGE 5

November 19th, 2022
Veterans Appreciation Dinner
SEE PAGE 5
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Per Article 2, Section 5 of the Current Bylaws of

Is Hereby Given to the Noble Members of 

Oasis Shriners to Elect the Potentate and 

Officers for the 2023 Shrine Year during the

Day / Date:  Saturday, December 3rd, 2022

Time:  3:00 p.m.   At:  Oasis Temple

Current Shriners Dues Card is Required for Entry

604 Doug Mayes Place, 
Charlotte, NC 28262

Annual Meeting of Oasis Shriners

and by Order of the Illustrious Potentate

OFFICIAL NOTICE
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Masonic Home for Children Oxford hosts homecoming

Thank you to Noble Leslie Dix for his gift of exceptional photos

THANK YOU FROM MHCO!
The 10th Annual Masonic Homecoming Festival was a huge success!  We so loved having everyone back on campus to celebrate our Alumni 
and our Masons!  We had a great crowd, beautiful weather, and lots of new food options.  Too Much Sylvia was awesome!

Be sure to make your plans NOW to be here next year as MHCO celebrates turning 150!  
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Circus success story

Have you Inherited a Coin Collection? 
And don’t know what to do with it….. 

Mention this ad and 10% of profits go to Oasis Charities 

Options Include: 

• Appraisal of the collection 

• Buying outright 

• Selling via online auction (NCAL#10247) 

• Private Sale 

• Appraisal for Insurance or Estate Purposes 

Visit our Coin Store 

865 North Center Street 

Statesville, NC 28677 

Douglas@DCaudle.com 

www.CaudleCoin.com 

704-380-3010 

Give us a call and we can help you navigate your options 

I want to personally thank everyone who assisted me this year in putting all this together. A special thanks goes to my go-to guy, Noble Bill Poplin.  
Thank you, Bill, for all the road trips, phone calls and meetings you attended with me. Also, a big thank you to the Oasis band and the Patrol.

Our final numbers will not be available for a few weeks as we are still receiving pledge money from our telemarketing company, souvenir sales 
and animal rides.  We are all aware that prices are rising on everything, including some aspects of our Circus.  Even with that, our Circus is the 
largest fraternal Temple fundraising event we hold every year, and I look forward to presenting the numbers to our Divan and Nobility when I 
have them.

One other important part of our Circus is our Circus 

Mom and Dad Program.  Thanks to our supporters 

this year:  $935.00 total

H.C. Knief

Lewis and Brenda James

Scottie and Jody Cox	

Tim and Betty Farris

Robert Anderson

Peter and Hilda Schuetz

Jack and Linda Wallace

Jimmy and Debbie Burgess

Tim and Leigh Daniels

Herman Weinberg

Samuel Fulp

Sam and Sherrie Moody

Scott and Pamela Edwards	 	

Our 2022 Oasis Shrine Circus was simply wonderful.  Everyone in attendance left with a smile on their face and 
a “Thank You” to every Shriner present. It’s very gratifying to see the kid’s excitement during the Circus but more 
specially the 56 kids who each won a new bike this year.    

Yes, the Oasis Clowns again hosted and sponsored the Rodney Morgan Bike Give-away this year, providing 56 new 
bikes and helmets. Clown Captain Bob Dye and Bike Chairman Wayne Alley express their gratitude to all the clubs, 
units and individuals who contributed.  Speaking of the Clowns, they did a fabulous job performing their “Candy 
Store” skit at all five shows.  By the way, I think I recognized the “two suckers on a stick.” 

On the other hand, our attendance in Concord was even better than last year.  Our three shows at Cabarrus Arena 
brought in over 2,000 excited people.

I must give a big shout out to Cabarrus Shrine Club who made our 2:00 pm Saturday Circus a club event, bringing 
22 members and ladies to support our Circus before all going to lunch together.

Submitted by Noble Jack Wallace, Circus Chairman
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Come one, come all. The Shrine Circus is in town!

Pictures by 
Noble Leslie Dix

Can you spot your Potentate and his Lady in this photo?
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Noble Marty Wilson catches Levi in a 
face-paint situation.
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John Stanley, Chaplain

At a civic meeting the other day, a person at our 
table told of a Peanuts Cartoon.  It seems that 
Charlie Brown is sitting up in bed, and his bedside 
clock shows 1:00 a.m.  The cartoon caption reads 
“When you can’t sleep at night, have you ever 
thought maybe it’s God saying: “We need to talk, 
and now you have time.”

So how about us?  In these times when we seem 
shut-off from the rest of the world, how are you sleeping?  As with 
Charlie Brown, can we use that time to pray?

And, then the next day, if we have some extra time on our hands, can we 
drop someone a note, or perhaps give someone a call we haven’t heard 
from in a while?

Is it important for us to stay in touch?  We read the other day that almost 
25% of people said they had NO close friends.  Yes, we may very well 
have another epidemic among us—that of Loneliness!  

During these past months, we have missed being connected person-
to-person in Church, at the Rites, in our Masonic Lodges, Shrine clubs 
and units. 

Of course, we can be connected through Facebook, livestream, phone-
tree, and other social media—but, would it not be wonderful to be with—
to be in the presence of each other?

Being connected is important to our health and general well-being.

God said in the creation story that it was not good for us to be alone.  
Obviously, God intends for us to be CONNECTED with one another.

Thank you for staying in touch one with the other — especially those 
who we know are lonely.  

We surely look forward to seeing you real soon at a Masonic or Shrine 
function. How about dropping by and picking-up a brother on the way?  
May God bless you.  

John Stanley, is Chaplain of Oasis, and Chaplain of South Atlantic Shriners. He served 
as Imperial Chaplain when Imperial Sir Al Madsen was Imperial Potentate. John can be 
reached at: jhstanley1965@gmail.com.

Lonely?
Oasis Anniversary 

Challenge Coin

Coins can be purchased 
through the Temple office or from 

Divan representatives.

The Membership Team will be 
selling coins to celebrate the 125th 

Anniversary of Oasis and raise 
money to send a child or children 

to Victory Junction.  

The cost will be $20.00 each 

SUPPLIES ARE LIMITED!
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Eastridge Mall address:  246 N. New Hope Rd., Gastonia NC  28054 
Shriners Children’s Greenville – 950 W Faris Rd, Greenville SC 29605

We will be delivering the toys from the Illustrious Sir’s Grandson’s Toy Drive to Shriners Children’s 
Greenville.  Noble Sam Moody will be taking the hospital trailer loaded with all the toys.

We will meet at the Eastridge Mall parking lot, directly behind the AutoBell Carwash at 8:30 am 
on December 10 and follow the trailer down. You can meet us to follow the hospital trailer or you 
can meet at the Greenville Hospital at 10:00 am.  A tour of the Greenville Hospital will be 
provided, so if you have never been this is a great opportunity.

EVERYONE IS INVITED
Saturday, December 10th
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The Illustrious Grandson's Toy Drive

New release DVD movies (G, PG, PG-13)
Wallets
UNO/Phase 10/Skipbo 
Craft kits
Baby dolls 
Remote control cars
Super Hero toys/action figures (Marvel, DC)
LEGOs - large sets (Marvel, DC, Harry Potter, 
Technic, Lego Friends)
Fisher Price medical kits
Hello Kitty toys/items
Gift cards (Walmart, Target, Amazon)
Little kids flash lights (in the shape of animals)
Fisher Price toys
Xbox One games (NO mature rated games)
Nintendo DS games
Electronic games - Football, Yatzee, Simon, 
Catchphrase, Bop-It, Solitaire
Recent Movie toys (Toy Story 4, Secret Life of 
Pets, Frozen 2, Star Wars, Mulan, Trolls 2)
Minecraft toys
Pokémon toys
FurReal interactive pets
Shopkins
Melissa and Doug toys
Thomas the Train toys
Blimpie
JoJo Siwa toys
LOL Surprise!
PJ Masks
Paw Patrol

Blume Dolls
VTech toys
Leap Frog toys
Imaginext toys

Nursing Unit needs:     
Gripper socks
Small pillows to go under casts
Give away bed pillows
Drawsheets (48” x 64”)
Colorful pillowcases
Surgical gowns with snaps/ties in back (small adult)
Small tape measures (8ft)
Harmonicas
CVS and Walgreens gift cards

Castroom needs:
Headphones (not earbuds)
Bluetooth speaker
Teething toys
Gripper socks
Knee length, thin socks (all sizes)
Small light up toys
Large toenail and fingernail clippers
Pacifiers
New release DVDs

Baclofen/Tone Clinic needs:    
(children that have limited movement)
Musical toys
Toys/cars that make noise
Play guitars/keyboards that make sounds
Model magic dough
Lite up toys

Referrals:  866-459-0013
GreenvilleShrinersHospital.org

SHCGreenville

Current Items Needed

Bluetooth dancing water speakers
Headphones - over the ear, padded
$10 - $15 gift cards: Amazon, Walmart, Target, 
McDonald’s, Taco Bell, Subway, Burger King, 
Starbucks, Chil-fil-a, Wendy’s, etc.
Jewerly  
Jewerly organizers
DVD players
New Release DVD’s - PG or PG13
Wireless Karaoke Microphone
Toiletry bags/Cosmetic bags
Kavu bags
Bath and Bodyworks products (hand sanitizer/holders) 
Hair chalk brush applicators
Art sets
Adult coloring books
Markers (fine tip)
Colored pencils
Electronic games - Football, Yatzee, Simon,
Catchphrase, Bop-It, 20 Questions, Solitaire
Memory Maze game
Wallets
Yeti cups
Airpods with case
Gel pen sets
Calligraphy markers (dual tip)
Slime kits

Referrals:  866-459-0013
GreenvilleShrinersHospital.org

SHCGreenville

Teen Items Needed

My name is Levi and I want to tell you about the Toy Drive William and I will be 
sponsoring this year. We are asking for new and unwrapped toys or for donations 
to purchase toys for the entire year.  You can bring toys to the Temple, or to your 
unit and club meetings.  We will arrange to get the toys delivered to the hospital 
throughout the year.  

On the Oasis Website we will have more information and also a link you can do-
nate dollars to, and we will purchase the toys for you

Thank you for helping us support the Shriners Children's Greenville.

*Deadline to turn in Toys and/or Donations will be December 3rd, 2022

A YEAR LONG EVENT FOR 2022A YEAR LONG EVENT FOR 2022

Drop-off Location:
Any Oasis Shrine Clubs 

or Units 

For more information: 
visit: OasisShriners.org

 

Please donate new, unwrapped
toys for Shriners Children's
Hospital patients for the 2022
Christmas season!

New release DVD movies (G, PG, PG-13)
Wallets
UNO/Phase 10/Skipbo 
Craft kits
Baby dolls 
Remote control cars
Super Hero toys/action figures (Marvel, DC)
LEGOs - large sets (Marvel, DC, Harry Potter, 
Technic, Lego Friends)
Fisher Price medical kits
Hello Kitty toys/items
Gift cards (Walmart, Target, Amazon)
Little kids flash lights (in the shape of animals)
Fisher Price toys
Xbox One games (NO mature rated games)
Nintendo DS games
Electronic games - Football, Yatzee, Simon, 
Catchphrase, Bop-It, Solitaire
Recent Movie toys (Toy Story 4, Secret Life of 
Pets, Frozen 2, Star Wars, Mulan, Trolls 2)
Minecraft toys
Pokémon toys
FurReal interactive pets
Shopkins
Melissa and Doug toys
Thomas the Train toys
Blimpie
JoJo Siwa toys
LOL Surprise!
PJ Masks
Paw Patrol

Blume Dolls
VTech toys
Leap Frog toys
Imaginext toys

Nursing Unit needs:     
Gripper socks
Small pillows to go under casts
Give away bed pillows
Drawsheets (48” x 64”)
Colorful pillowcases
Surgical gowns with snaps/ties in back (small adult)
Small tape measures (8ft)
Harmonicas
CVS and Walgreens gift cards

Castroom needs:
Headphones (not earbuds)
Bluetooth speaker
Teething toys
Gripper socks
Knee length, thin socks (all sizes)
Small light up toys
Large toenail and fingernail clippers
Pacifiers
New release DVDs

Baclofen/Tone Clinic needs:    
(children that have limited movement)
Musical toys
Toys/cars that make noise
Play guitars/keyboards that make sounds
Model magic dough
Lite up toys

Referrals:  866-459-0013
GreenvilleShrinersHospital.org

SHCGreenville

Current Items Needed



PAGE 14

Did you know the Shrine Hospital Trailer 
is available for your public fund raising 
or awareness events? Noble Sam Moody 
has generously agreed to volunteer his 
time and energy to transport the Hospital 
Trailer to any location within the Oasis 
Region in an effort to spread the word 
about our wonderful Hospitals. 

Shrine Trailer 
Travels for You

Noble Sam is ready and willing to 
bring the trailer to your location, 

with advance notice.  
980-722-7951  sambo447@aol.com

WANTED

Reward offered: 
A byline in The Desert Dust

Send response to 
Edie Wilson, Editor

ediewilson7@gmail.com

Local newspaper is seeking
amateur photographers from 

Clubs and Units in every district 
to take pictures at Shrine events.

Action shots preferred.
(Beer cans prohibited.)
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A perfect day for Oasis Third Annual Golf Tournament

First place with 16 under:
Keith Kincaid, Bobby O’Hare, Colton Tucker, 
Matt Wheatley

Second place with 15 under:
Jimmy Owen, Jeff Ward, Robbie Conklin, 
Brian Conklin

Congratulations to the winners and thank you to all who participated!
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The "birth of a unit"
In April of 2022 (8 months ago), a new unit concept was presented to the Thermal 
Belt Shrine Club and Divan members of Oasis Shriners. After review of the concept, 
recruitment of a few members to start and creation of the by-laws, both the Club 
AND Divan approved and supported the creation of the Oasis Pickers Unit.

This unit was to be one that Shriners, family members and potential members could 
easily enjoy and grow through impromptu public and private JAM sessions using 
traditional Appalachian musical instruments. We’re NOT really “a BAND” that would 
be paid for preforming a set or entertaining as a “lone act” …. Yet (Ha!). We’re more 
of a “background type of group” that is willing to set up, learn from each other and 
just enjoy picking/playing/singing simple tunes that folks can enjoy….and having 
some FUN! We don’t charge anything to be a member (no annual dues, etc.).

Since April, Unit members have participated in the 38th District Masonic JAM, the 
Paper Sale, the Thermal Belt Car Show, The Red Fez’ Oktoberfest and a local Fall 
Festival. We’ve acquired the old Steel Drum Band Stage/Parade Trailer that we are 
presently refurbishing. Fund-raising projects are underway and planned for both 
Fraternal and Hospital needs. Having representation in the Spring and Fall 
Ceremonials is important to us. Of course, we plan on participating in Shrine 
and community parades as our trailer becomes more “road ready” too!

We’ve grown from 0 to 17 members with a guest list that’s also growing! String Musicians, “Roadies”, Support roles are ALL open and available.
Unfortunately, we had some opportunities presented to us that had to be turned down due to inexperience and conflicting dates. Please don’t 
hold that against us… as we continue to grow, we’d like to visit with lots of Clubs and attend some of their projects when possible!

With all of this said, please look over the Concept/Future Plan below and accept the Invitation by contacting Dave Mahan.  DBMahan@gmail.
com and/or 843-372-5510. We look forward to hearing from AND pickin’ with you!!!! 
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Submitted by Dave Mahan - Captain, Oasis Pickers

Thermal Belt car show success

On October 8, 2022, the Oasis Pickers supported the Thermal Belt Shrine Club’s 

Car Show held at the Isothermal Community College (ICC) in Spindale, NC. By ALL 

accounts…perfect weather, great cars and motorcycles and lots of FUN for folks!

There were 11 members of pickers present who helped with registration, ticket 

drawings, t-shirt sales, entry fee collection and of course…a small JAM session!

The Pickers will be Jammin’ at coming events NEAR you! If you’d like to join in the 

FUN, Please contact Dave Mahan @ DBMahan@gmail.com or 843-372-5510.
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Submitted by Noble Ned Yates

In all things give thanksThe beat on the street

On behalf of the Drum & Bugle Corps Family best wishes are sent your way as we continue through this beautiful fall season.  
We are thankful for this opportunity to share with each of you once again. 

Our summer season started winding down after the big SASA weekend and parade in Myrtle Beach.  For those that were able to 
attend and participate, we hope you enjoyed those few days of fun and fellowship.  As always, the Drum & Bugle hospitality room 
was a popular place to visit.  On Friday night, as the preparations were completed and the rooms opened, folks got checked in to 
their rooms and settled. A slow stream of friends and visitors came by to enjoy light refreshments.  Saturday was quite a bit busier.  
After the parade, Noble Brothers and Ladies from various parade units and clubs came by in bunches throughout the afternoon. 
On behalf of our Noble Captain Joey Ham and Lady Lindsey, a long table was filled with a variety of lunch foods, snacks and 
desserts.  We were very happy to greet so many and enjoy a relaxing time of fellowship. And, it would be hard to imagine that 
anyone left hungry.  Our Corps Family is thankful to each of those Nobles and Ladies who put in the extra effort to ensure the 
hospitality room was a great success!

By the time you receive this issue of the “Award Winning” Desert Dust, Halloween will be behind us and we’ll be headed into the 
Thanksgiving holidays.  Congratulations are in order for our Editor, Lady Edie Wilson as the “Dust” was recognized again this year 
during the Dromedary Awards ceremony. We are thankful for the time and effort that it takes to publish a fun and informative 
newspaper each month.  We are also thankful for those nobles and ladies who take the photos and write the stories that share 
the happenings in their club or unit.

As October and November roll around each year, we continue to be 
thankful for the success of the various fundraisers that we are involved 
with.  Our Golf Tournament enjoyed beautiful weather and a great time 
was had by all.  Looking toward the middle of November, we will have
the opportunity to help the Dune Cats at the Southern Christmas Show
in Charlotte.  Giving golf cart rides, selling the big shopping bags and 
assisting in the Santa photo booth: these are just some of ways that each 
of us can help out.  If you or your club/unit would like to join in on this 
fundraiser, we encourage you to contact the Dune Cats and they will be 
happy to include you in the fun.

We never want to forget that Veterans Day is observed each year on 
November 11. This year that date is on a Friday. While most of us will be 
able to enjoy a long weekend doing any number of activities, we hope 
that you will take a moment a reflect on the freedoms we enjoy as 
Americans and be thankful for those who have served and are still 
serving around the world today.  Our Corps Family sends a sincere 
thank you to each Veteran and their family. Help us celebrate our 
Veterans at Oasis on November 19. (See page 5)

As we conclude this time with you, please know that our Corps Family is 
thankful for each of you along with the clubs and parade units that you 
represent.  The effort put out by each of you individually gets funneled 
into the larger effort being put in by everyone else to create a winning 
formula for hospital fundraising and…

“When the Hospitals Win, We All Win!”

TRIPSTERS 
 

Nobles who have the time and want to help the children.  
Transporting the children to the hospitals  is so very        

important.  

Drivers must have: 
1. Valid Driver’s License 

2.  Drivers' certificate  form on file w/Oasis Office 

3. COVID-19 vaccinated 

It’s a great opportunity to see first-hand what Shriners 
Hospitals is all about. YOU will be Blessed and Impressed 

Contact: Your Patient/Hospital Coordinator                       
Karen Henley @ 704-549-0926 or                                       

coordinator@oasisshriners.org                                            
for info on how to become a  Tripster 
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Noble Rob Forth • 704-807-4071
Noble Rob McDowell • 704-605-9498

jumping hurdles for Children

OASIS DUNE CATS

Are you a Past Master?
We are your unit. Join Us.
For more information:
Noble Matt Peeler, Captain  
(704) 279-9154  |  peelerm@windstream.com

OASIS PAST 
MASTERS UNIT

Oasis Young 
Shriners Club

If you are under forty and interested in joining - 
Contact oasisyoungshriners@gmail.com 

Brandon Penley - President
Thomas Sumpter - Vice President

Robby Saye - Secretary/Treasurer

Legion of Honor Club

Search Oasis Shriners Legion of Honor on Facebook!

Don Greene  •  828.226.6069
donsgreene84@gmail.com

Meetings: 3rd Thursday of the Month at the Golden Corral 
1053 Lenoir Rhyne Blvd SE Hickory, NC 28602

5010 High Point Road
Greensboro, NC 27407

Call 336-707-6588 for information.

Cabarrus Shrine Club
Address: 1460 Oakwood Ave, Kannapolis NC

Nobles, Ladies and Guests Welcome!

Phone: 704-933-2797

Email: cabarrushrineclub@gmail.com

Web: www.cabarrusshrineclub.org

Like us on Facebook: Cabarrus Shrine Club 

Shriners on Bikes
Contact:

Stephen Trites
strites@

rocketmail.com
803-610-7876

Contact Robert Dye with The Oasis Shrine 
Clowns at 336-596-2006 or bobpdye@gmail.com

OASIS SHRINE CLOWNS
  Accepting New Members 
No Experience Necessary

Come and join us and 
put a smile on the face of a child!

Meeting 3rd Monday at 6pm

Big Daddy’s in Mooresville

Noble Peter Schuetz
PC, President - 704-543-0695

PAST CAPTAINS CLUB

www.gastoncountyshrineclub.com
“No man ever stood so tall as when he stooped to help a burned or crippled child.”

Mt. Mitchell Shrine Club

Centrally located in 
McDowell County

Contact: 
Noble Secretary 
Mike Pritchard 

828-442-9170

Oasis Keystone Kops
Join us and have a fun time while raising 

money for the Shriners Hospitals!

Contact 
Captain BRIAN WILSON 

For Information
704 221 9751

musicsolutions21@yahoo.com
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OASIS HIGHLANDERS
Pipes & 
Drums

Contact Rich Hartman
cell (814) 746-0466

rohartman48@gmail.com

Carolina
Drifters

Captain
Trent Oates 

704-412-0120

Join A 
Winning TeamNASCARTS

Captain Robert Warren  336-517-4210  
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MOORE COUNTY SHRINE CLUB 
& The Sand “T” Parade Unit

Contact President 
Bill Loeser

910-759-0571
Be sure to “LIKE” our Moore County Facebook page 

to see many photos!

Red Fez Shrine Club
16600 Red Fez Club Road, Charlotte NC 28278

Events Manager: TracyLee "Sabrina" Cullen 
(980) 875-1257  |  clubmanager@redfezshrineclub.com

Call us for you next wedding or event rental

Contact Betty Parker, PQ at  
(704) 654-7108 or betty0340@bellsouth.net

www.daughtersofthenile.com

Latona Temple # 154 
Daughters of the Nile

Working together to benefit the children 
of Shriners Hospitals

Dan McCurry  704-813-8177  mccurrydc@gmail.com

OASIS SHRINERS CAMPING CLUB
FUN – FOOD – FELLOWSHIP

COME JOIN US!

If interested in joining, please contact Jack Devine 
@ 828-464-9886, or Gary Patterson @ 704-938-3930 

or Lee Moody @ 704-451-6151

The Hillbillies are lookin’ fer ya!

305 E Phifer St, Monroe, NC

For info, contact: Freddie Dellinger, Captain
980-522-6226

Oasis Shrine Wagoneers
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Did you play in a high school 
band or college band?  

If so we 
need you!

The Oasis Temple 
Band

Captain - Noble 
Chuck Reed
847-502-0872

CONTACT 
Chip Burch 

at 
336-430-5779 

FOR MORE 
INFORMATION

OASIS ORIENTAL BAND

 (704) 309-8806    oasisdbcorp@gmail.com

Oasis Drum & Bugle Corps
Captain 

Scott 
Edwards

Captain Ken Klutz: 704-239-6811

OASIS RAGTOPS
Riding around with the Top Down…

Raising 
money for 
Shriners 
Hospitals 

for 
Children

Visit on Facebook @OASIS500s

Contact Captain 
Thomas Smith
(910) 416-2600

t.smith643@yahoo.com 

Join our 
Group

 

 
 

WINSTON-SALEM 
SHRINE CLUB 

 

WELCOME EVERYONE! 

Meeting:  First Thursday of Each Month  
4909 Hampton Road, Clemmons, NC 27012 

Time:   7:30 PM 
Contact:  Main Phone Number:  (336) – 955 – 1375 

 
Danny Wingo, President       Cell:  (336)- 403 – 2047   
Rodney Bennett, Secretary  Cell:  (610) – 805 - 3482 

Contact: Main Phone Number: 336.955.1375
Danny Wingo, President (336) 403-2047 | Rodney Bennett, Secretary (610) 805-3482

4909 Hampton Rd. Clemmons, NC 27012
Meeting: First Thursday of Each Month at 7:30pm

 

All Scottish Rite Masons are invited to attend our monthly meeting! 
                                          Junaluskee Lodge #145 

50 Church Street, Franklin, NC 28734 
3rd Wednesday of each month 

                                                        7:00 PM 

                              www.ncritecare.org                                  
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Oasis Oldies
If you have a 

classic car or are 
interested in the

old classics, come 
join us for some fun 

and fellowship

Captain
DAVID STEELMAN
336-909-1830 

Bcimagedr@gmail.com

Monthly meetings, 
2nd Monday of 
the month, 
5:45 social, 
Dinner 6:30, 
programs, 
entertainment 
and fellowship

Join Us!

Hendersonville Shrine Club

Contact: www.hendersonvilleshriners.com

ASHE SHRINE CLUB
Meeting the 3rd Monday of every month

Contact Noble John Brown 
336-977-8668 

or Noble Alex Edmisten 
336-467-4478
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We meet on the 3rd 
Thursday of every 
month at the Fairview 
Masonic Lodge #339 
in Kings Mountain. 
The meal is at 6:30 and 
the meeting is at 7:00.

President - Rusty Carringer / VP - Joel Summitt
Email: WhitePlainsShrineClub@gmail.com

MECKENBURG SHRINE CLUB
INVITES YOU TO VISIT OUR CLUB

CONTACT SAM MOODY
sambo447@aol.com
980-722-7951

High 
Point 

Shrine 
Club

Fun, Food and 
Fellowship.

700 Old Mill Rd, 
High Point, NC 27265

Call 336-881-0044
for more information 

hpshrineclub@gmail.com

Social 6:15 | Dinner 7:00

Join us every 4th 
Thursday of the month.

Do You Order from Amazon?

Almost everybody orders stuff from 
Amazon.  Did you know that you can 
make a donation to Shriners Hospitals For 
Children when you order something from 
Amazon, and it won’t cost you a penny!  

In your Amazon account, go to the Amazon 
Smiles link and register your name.  Then, 
each time you order something, Amazon 
will give a percentage to SHC.   
 
In the last year, Amazon has donated 
more than $250,000 to SHC through 
Amazon Smiles.  It is easy to do.  One 
time registration, and you never have to 
do anything again.

Shrine Centers, Clubs and Units 
throughout America have been unable 
to hold fund raising activities due to the 
COVID restrictions.  Please do this.  It 
is a great way to help our Hospitals, 
who have suffered this past year due to 
COVID.   

Please help.   

Terry J Cox

Contact Captain Scottie Cox at 704-467-3677 or 
scottcox67@aol.com to join the Oldest Unit of Oasis Shriners

Like to 
Homebrew?

Join the Oasis
BrewMasters today!

Contact President Brian Clay
(brianclay@windstream.net) 
or Secretary Scottie Cox 
(scottcox67@aol.com)

www.shrinershq.org

www.twitter.com/shriners

www.facebook.com/shrinersinternational

Shriners Village is a website designed to keep 
members of Shrine International up to date on all 

aspects of Shrinedom.  

Simply google Shriners Village and follow the 
instructions.  So easy, even a Shriner can do it.

If you have 
not signed up 
for Shriners 

Village, do so 
today.
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Johanne Byerly	 Cheryl Bedington

Kim & Terry Foxx	 David Pace

Butch & Hilda Stalker	 Deforest Maness

Carol Montgomery, Michael Kohn, 	

Melanie Kohn Day 	 Gene Holland

Butch & Hilda Stalker	 Helen Hicks

Butch & Hilda Stalker	 James Key

Rudy & Joy Spurlin	 Joseph W Seegers Sr

Gloria & Eli Horton	 Lonnie Richard Wilson

Judy Saine	 Lonnie Richard Wilson

Kathy K Currence	 Lonnie Richard Wilson

Magnolia Place Townhomes 

Homeowners Assoc.	 Lonnie Richard Wilson

Larry Hale & Sherrie Vandergriff	 Mary Hartsell

Carl L Hinderer	 Mary Rogers

Hendersonville Shrine Ladies Auxiliary	 Mary Rogers

Margit K Smith	 Mary Rogers

Palmetto Funeral Home 

& Cremation Service	 Norman Kinzie

Marty & Renee Carter	 Sanford Eugene "Gene"  Isenhour

Neal & Joyce Johnson	 Sanford Eugene "Gene"  Isenhour

Butch & Hilda Stalker	 Sherry Luck

Butch & Hilda Stalker	 Walter "Sticky" Burch

Don & Wanda Ray	 Walter "Sticky" Burch

Memorials
DONOR	   	IN MEMORY OF

Oasis Hospitality
Team Wants You

To learn more, please contact
Dennis Grigg at (828) 781-0062.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Are you ready to get involved?
Are you a new Shriner or Shriner 

who’s been around for a while but 
has not been involved? 

Would you like to get to know 
more people?

Join the Oasis Hospitality Team. 

We are THE
OASIS HOSPITALITY TEAM

We are looking for individuals like 
yourself to join our team.

Husbands and wives are encouraged.

WE 
WANT 
YOU



Passed Within the Unseen Temple
NAME	 CITY, STATE	 CREATED	 DIED
Sheldon Marne	 Mills River, NC	 6/8/1996	 8/28/2022
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The Dune Cats are looking for extra help with our 
holiday fundraiser The Southern Christmas Show 
from Nov 11-20. Show Hours are 10-6 Sun- Wed 
and 10-9 Thur- Sun. Need help on weekdays 
during day and some weekend help.  Please 
contact Rob McDowell @ 704-605-9498 if you 
are interested. 

Nobles and Ladies welcome

Donations

Is your Club/Unit looking for 
a fundraiser?

OTHER DONORS

$100 Million DOLLar club

A&H Insulation Inc
Albert J Morton
American Legion Post #87
Blazing Skeleton Riding Club
Bob's Repair Service Inc
Charles Crumpton
Charles W Stephens
Charlotte Sound & Visual Systems
Cheryl Evans
Cowee Mountain Ruby Mine
Dahl J Tritt Jr
Danny Brittain Construction
Dodge Packing Co
Don Alan Ray
Doris C. Burchette
Eddie C Matthews
Gary's Insulation Inc
Highland Landscape Supplies, LLC
Karen B Hatchett

Karen W Ledford
Life Store Bank
Lisa Matthews
Macon Barber Shop
Macon Funeral Home
Marsh & McLennan Agency
Mount Olive Baptist Church
Richard A. Bass
Richard V Suddreth
Robert T Dickson
Rockingham Dragway
Roy R Willis
Samuel L Goodman
Shirley B Matthews
Teddy Joyner
William H Dennis, Jr
Woodmen of the World Piedmont 
Camp No 62

 $375.00 	 Ashe County Shrine Club

 $41.00 	 Cherryville Shrine Club

 $150.00 	 High Point Shrine Club

 $6,700.00 	 Land of the Sky Shrine Club

 $11,681.44 	 Lincoln County Shrine Club

 $4,755.00 	 Mecklenburg Shrine Club

 $10,000.00 	 Oasis Carolina Drifters

 $5,029.51 	 Oasis Drum & Bugle Corp

 $1,086.00 	 Oasis Hillbilly Parade

 $2,254.58 	 Piedmont Shrine Club

 $1,000.00 	 Red Fez Shrine Club

 $5,261.00 	 Robbinsville Shrine Club

 $550.00 	 Smoky Mountain Shrine Club

 $1,035.00 	 Thermal Belt Shrine Club

AMOUNT	 DONOR

Robert A. Morin Sr

Club & Unit Donations

REGISTER BY PHONE

1-866-729-7768
HELLO@PROUDLY.LIVE

REGISTER WITH YOUR LOCAL TEMPLE: 

HTTP://SHRINERS.PROUDLY.LIVE

SIMPLY REGISTER 
WITH YOUR TEMPLE

GET THE APP
AVAILABLE ON IOS AND ANDROID 

- OR -

START ONLINE
HTTP://SHRINERS.PROUDLY.LIVE

- OR -

BY PHONE 1-866-729-7768

Proudly is an exciting new fundraising program that allows you to easily support 
our temple & Shriners Hospital for Children! Download the Proudly app today 

and watch the partnership video from Nascar Driver & Noble David Ragan!
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